Town of Milladore

February 10, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the town board of supervisors was called to order January 6, 2019 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all were present.

 The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Hank Nigh moved to accept the minutes as read. Leon Kundinger was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was reviewed and accepted with a motion by Leon Kundinger. Hank Nigh seconded the motion which carried. 

The certified survey map of Charlie Martin’s property was reviewed and approved as presented. Leon Kundinger moved to accept with the second from Hank Nigh. Chairman Russ Haffenbredl signed the municipal review form with will be mailed by the clerk.


Leon Kundinger moved to accept the mileage reimbursement rate change approved by the IRS for 2019. The 2018 rate was 54.5 cents; the 2019 rate is 58 cents per mile. Hank Nigh seconded the motion which passed.

Information was shared from WE Energies that they have plans to restore our property in the spring because the work to install our gas line was completed so late in the season. Leon Kundinger will deal with the removal of the old oil barrel which leaks. Information was also shared from the DNR that the 25 acres held by the Lobner Family Legacy Trust remains as Managed Forest Land. The clerk was contacted by Joseph Grant, agent for Rural Mutual Insurance asking if we would be interested in reviewing our current policy. Connie Milz will contact him.

Last action item needed was to review the City of Marshfield Ambulance Service contract. The increase of the contract is based on town’s population. Both contracts were signed and returned. We will pay $11,100.00 by February 15, 2019 and $11,100.00 on August 15, 2019. Hank Nigh moved to accept the contract for 2019 with a second from Leon Kundinger. Motion passed.

Leon Kundinger moved to pay the bills. Hank Nigh seconded it and motion carried.

There was a motion to adjourn from Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh the motion passed.

The next meeting is February 10, 2019 at 6:30pm in the town hall.

 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk
